
 

 

Diary Dates  

Mar  

Mon 13 Labour Day Public Holiday 

Tue 14 Education & Policy 

meeting 5pm 

Buildings & Grounds 

6.30pm 

PTA meeting 7.30pm 

Tue 21  Grades 3/4 Swimming 
begins 

Tue 21 Harmony Day 

Fri 31 Term 1 ends 

Early Dismissal 2.30pm 

Apr  

Tue 18 Start of Term 2 

Fri 28 Mother’s Day Lunch 

Newsletter No.5  

9th March, 2017 

KPS  Ph 9853 8325 
www.kewps.vic.edu.au                         
E kew.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au        
Www.OSHClub.com.au 

Message from the Principal 

 

SCALING UP SUCCESS WITH OUR WRITING PROGRAM 

“Super Sentence”, “Wow Words”, “Quick writes” and “Two Medals and a 

Mission”…you may hear these and other new terminologies when you ask 

your child how their day was at school. Our staff found our curriculum day 

this week very inspiring and I’m sure that some of the strategies discussed 

will be starting to become part of our classroom programs.  

The focus for our professional learning day was on writing and the day was 

facilitated by Louise Dempsey, an experienced educator, trainer and          

co-author of The Writing Book and other publications with Sheena         

Cameron.  

Curriculum days are vital for schools because they allow staff the time and 

head space required to delve deeper into learning which is very difficult to 

do with just the regular after school sessions that we run. 

Our teachers will now focus on adopting some of this learning into their 

programs in a step by step and manageable way. This will include the   

effective use of mini-lessons within the literacy session, a renewed focus on 

editing strategies and greater use of self and peer feedback in the writing 

process. Louise outlined research by Dylan William around teachers      

needing to ensure that they only provide around 1/3rd of the feedback in 

any lesson. The other 2/3rds must be self and peer driven in equal 

amounts. 

See here for You Tube summary: https://www.youtube.com/watch?

v=5P7VQxPqqTQ 

STRATEGIC DIRECTION 

Yesterday I attended the DET Term 1 Principal Forum for Inner East schools. 

Part of the program involved spending time on reviewing whole school  

data sets and sharing these with other schools. This provided a rich          

opportunity to review our strategic direction for this year and the next four 

years.  

Our vision during this period is to provide a high functioning learning        

community that inspires, engages and supports students to achieve their 

best and become active, compassionate, lifelong learners. 

Our 2017 – 2020 Strategic Plan is based on 3 main aims: 

¶ To improve student achievement in English and Mathematics across 

the school. 

¶ To improve student engagement in their learning. 

¶ To develop a high functioning learning community.  

 

 
Term Dates 2017 

Term 1: 30 Jan - 31 Mar 

Term 2: 18 Apr –30 Jun 

Term 3: 17 Jul - 22 Sept 

Term 4: 9 Oct –22 Dec 

Headlice 

There have been cases of headlice 

reported throughout the school.  

Please check your childôs hair and 

if necessary treat them before 

sending to school. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5P7VQxPqqTQ
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5P7VQxPqqTQ
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To achieve these aims we develop an Annual Implementation Plan with very specific targets based as NAPLAN,  

Victorian Curriculum teacher judgements, Student Attitudes to School Surveys, Parent Opinion Surveys and Staff 

Opinion Surveys.    

I am confident that we have the team in place to achieve our targets this year and over the next 4 years. We have 

evidence to show that what we are doing is working and we will work hard to continue to scale up these successes 

across our teaching and learning program. 

  

SCHOOL TOURS 

Each week I host a tour of our school with a particular focus on students beginning school in 2018. If you know of a 

family with a child ready to start school please encourage them to go to our website to find out about the tour 

dates and times for this term. I am pleased to say that our school has a very strong reputation in our local          

community and people attending the tours often share the good things they have heard about our school.          

Students from our Year 6 Ambassador team are also accompanying me on tours this year. In this way, parents   

considering our school can also hear about the things we are doing directly from our students.   

 

ARE WE A NUT FREE SCHOOL? 

One of the questions I am often asked on school tours is are we a nut free school? I answer this by saying that we 

cannot guarantee that we are free. Currently have 14 students at our school with life threatening allergies and we 

have processes in place to ensure that these students are provided with a safe environment. These include a best 

practice anaphylaxis policy, ensuring that all staff are trained in administering an Epipen and that we actively      

promote the message to students and parents to make sensible choices around the food they bring to school     

including not bringing in food that contains nuts. 

 

I remind our community that we can never guarantee that we are a nut free school. If one student brought in a 

chocolate bar containing nuts e.g. a Mars bar, then Kew Primary would not be nut free. Whilst it is very               

important to continue to educate our community about not bringing food containing nuts to school, we also need 

to realise that our students do not live in a bubble. We must remain vigilant and proactive around helping our    

students to learn how to make sensible and safe choices. 

 

The approach our school follows is based on the advice of the Australasian Society of Clinical Immunology and   

Allergy (ASCIA). “Blanket food bans or attempts to totally eliminate food allergens in schools are not                     

recommended by the Australasian Society of Clinical Immunology and Allergy (ASCIA). Instead, schools are          

encouraged to have a broad management plan in place, which includes education for students, staff training,   

strategies to reduce exposure and emergency response plans”. 

 

We are also consistent with the information provided by the Royal Children’s Hospital as follows: “Children with 

allergies should take their own nut free food with them to school and should be discouraged from swapping or 

sharing food. Banning specific foods will not eliminate the risk of accidental exposure and cannot be enforced. 

However, food restrictions with appropriate education and communication, may have a role to play in very young 

children who have insufficient maturity to protect themselves (e.g. childcare through to early primary school or 

children with developmental delay)”. 

 

We will continue to regularly remind our school community about our request for students not to bring in food 

containing nuts. In fact, Robin put this reminder in our newsletter just a few weeks ago. 

 

Visit www.allergy.org.au for ASCIA’s guidelines and resources for the prevention of anaphylaxis in schools,           

pre-schools and childcare”. 

http://www.allergy.org.au


 

 

Kew Primary School Blog 

It's not too early in the year to declare my favourite school project for 2017, is it?  This week on 
the blog, Kerry Lomas tells us about a whole-of-school activity that is truly fabulous. 

Have something you'd like to share on the blog? All contributions are welcome.  
Please drop me a line at: katrina.w@ozemail.com.au 
 
Katrina Whelen 

ARE YOU A LIFELONG READER? 

What are you reading at the moment? Modelling reading and good reading habits is incredibly important to our 

children. If they see you actively engaged in reading on a regular basis, they will also have a greater chance of   

becoming a lifelong reader. 

  

    FATHERS ASSOCIATION UP AND RUNNING FOR 2017 

Thank you to Rod Thomson and Andrew Stubbings for organising a great Fathers Association event last week. It 

was great to see some new Prep dads come along. Keep your eye out for other events being planned this year           

including a guest speaker evening and a movie night on the oval. Our Fathers Association is also running a school 

wide footy tipping competition. See more information in this newsletter. Can you out tip the Principal? 

 

Don’t forget our Sub-Committee meetings next Tuesday evening and looking forward to Harmony Day on March 

21st. This will be a great celebration of one of our core values - Community. 

Be Worthy!  

 

James Penson 

Principal 

Kew Primary School 

http://www.kewprimaryschool.com/
mailto:katrina.w@ozemail.com.au
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Message from the Assistant Principal 

On the weekend I bumped into a Dad from our school who was out shopping with his daughter and thankfully, I 

was neatly dressed and not in my usual weekend garb. 

 I noticed they had been to Dymmocks to make a purchase and commented on this. This Dad made a comment 

about  “Don’t tell Ms Grace what we have purchased because it is not educational…” This got me thinking about 

what parents believe, we as teachers, regard as suitable reading material for children.  

Here are my thoughts on this subject. I believe as adults, we read all sorts of texts at different times and for a 

variety of reasons. For instance, my holiday reading is light and enjoyable with not an educational text in sight. 

However, during the school year I will read any number of educational texts or articles directly related to student 

learning, student outcomes, teaching best practises as well as welfare articles. I have even been known to read 

supermarket magazines, while l wait for my turn in the queue and have thoroughly enjoyed catching up on all the 

supposed gossip of stars and famous individuals. 

 My point is that children need to read a range of materials, some light, some from school and some for pure fun. 

They are practising their reading skills and, hopefully, indulging in a love of reading that they will carry with them 

throughout their lives.  By the way, the books purchased were Pokemon books and, hopefully, enjoyed by this 

Dad and daughter alike. 

Plans are well underway for Harmony Day, which takes place at Kew PS on Tuesday 21st March. Normal           

classroom lessons will cease for that day and in place will be a series of CARE activities. Every student will be   

assigned a CARE group, and all CARE groups will comprise of students from every year level across the school. 

Each teacher will have their own CARE group and they will complete the activities alongside their students. 

As part of the Harmony Day celebrations, the group “Cool Capoeira” will perform at the school. Capoeira is a 

unique African-Brazilian art form that fuses dance, acrobatics, music and song into an exciting high-energy      

combat dance! The cost of this exciting incursion and a permission note explaining this will be added to the     

parent portal on Compass in the coming days. 

Robin Grace 

SRC OPPORTUNITY 
This is your chance to be involved in our school and give your opinions if you're in Years 2 - 5.  

The Ambassador Action Team are organising a Student Representative Council, which will help us to      
listen to student voice and find the opinions of others. We want to make our school the best place it can 
be.  

If you are interested in this opportunity for Years 2 - 5, please write an application letter to the               
Ambassadors Action Team explaining why you would like to be part of the SRC program.  

There will be a boy and a girl student chosen from each class in Year 2 - 5. Meetings will be held           
fortnightly.  

Please include your name and class!  

Applications are due on the 17th March and we will be putting a box outside the office for you to leave 
them in.  



 

 

Le francais @ Kew PS 

Preps have been learning basic greetings with  

corresponding actions including ca va bien, 

comme ci comme ca and ca va mal. For extra 

practise at home, have a look at this excellent 

website. Click on  óHello! How are you?ô –       

answer the questions and sing along. 

http://www.bbc.co.uk/schools/primaryfrench/

index_flash.shtml 

Amusez-vous bien 

Madame T  

UNSW Education Assessment Australia  

 

INTERNATIONAL COMPETITIONS AND ASSESSMENTS FOR SCHOOLS (ICAS) 

In 2017 Kew Primary will again be offering optional assessments for Year 2-6.  

ICAS is a highly regarded assessment program for schools in English, Mathematics, Science, Spelling and Writing, 
which enables parents and schools to identify students’ levels of academic performance. Schools and students 
receive comprehensive hard copies and online reports on their students’ performance in each subject. Students 
also receive a certificate to recognise their achievement.  

Students can do one, two, three or all of the assessments that we will be offering at KPS. The first one will be   
Science (in late May), followed by Writing, Spelling, English and lastly the Mathematics assessment (mid August).  

Please stay tuned for more information about all the assessments and enrolment process over the next week. 

Additional information can be found on ICAS website.  

www.eaa.unsw.edu.au  

http://www.bbc.co.uk/schools/primaryfrench/index_flash.shtml
http://www.bbc.co.uk/schools/primaryfrench/index_flash.shtml
http://www.eaa.unsw.edu.au
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Library News 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday 15th & Thursday 16th March 

Before & after school 

In the Library 
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The Kew Primary School Fathers Association (KPSFA) presents: 

 

The KPS Footy Tipping Competition! 
All parents, carers and grandparents are welcome to join the Dads at Kew Primary School in 
this great footy tipping competition. This is a fun way to connect with other parents and 
serves as a fundraiser for KPS.  No footy knowledge needed; Kiwis, Brits and even Richmond 
supporters can join!!   

 

WHEN:   The AFL first round starts soon so don’t delay! You will need to be registered 
by the 22nd of March to ensure you make it prior to the first game between 
perennial underachievers Carlton and Richmond. 

 

HOW: Go to www.footytips.com.au to register. 

 You will need to create your login and password and then find the competi-
tion to join.  This competition name is the KPS Fathers Association. 

COST: $20 per person 

¢Ƙƛǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜǎ Ϸмл ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƛȊŜ Ǉƻƻƭ Ǉƭǳǎ ŀ Ϸмл Řƻƴŀǝƻƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ ¢ƻ ƳŀƪŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŜƴǘǊȅ 
ǇŀȅƳŜƴǘ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Ǝƻ ǘƻΥ 

  https://www.trybooking.com/PDKW  

PRIZES:  First prize - 50% of prize pool 

  Second prize – 25% of prize pool 

  Third prize – 15% of prize pool 

  Wooden spoon – 10% of prize pool 

 

CONTACTS:   For any queries please contact 

Andrew Stubbings: 0400 143 046  

Rodney Thomson: 0401 890 005 

  

http://www.footytips.com.au
https://www.trybooking.com/PDKW
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  The Department of Education and Early Childhood  

Development (DEECD) does not endorse the products 

or services of any private advertiser.  No 

responsibility is accepted by DEECD for accuracy of 

information contained in advertisements or claims 

made by them. 

Hello Kew Primary School families, 

  

I'm writing to ask for your assistance for one of our Community members. 

 Many of you send you children to the Kew Rec Centre for swimming lessons. You may have noticed that Wendy 
hasn't been present at the centre this term. (Wendy is the Swim School Coordinator). 

 Wendy was involved in a car accident in mid January which saw her spend 2 weeks in an intensive care unit. She 
is still in hospital recovering from a number of serious injuries. She is recovering progressively and slowly. 

 While Wendy is in hospital she is being well cared for and supported. Wendy and her family, (Paul who is also a 
swim instructor at Kew Rec Centre and a daughter, Emily) could use the support from the Kew community while 
Wendy is still in hospital as well as when she gets back home. We are currently collecting cash donations which 
are being put into a bank account for Wendy’s family to access.  

 Please contact me or Jodie (of the Kew Rec Centre) jodie.goldsmith@ymca.org.au to let us know how and if you 
can help. If you would like to donate any other goods or services, please contact Jodie who will then get in touch 
with the family to organise.  

 Many hands make light work - any contribution however big or small in your eyes will be a huge help for Wendy 
and her family. 

Commonwealth Bank Dollarmite  

Accounts. 

Tuesday  is still the day for anyone with existing Dollarmite 
accounts to hand in their yellow wallets and deposits.  There are some lovely   
rewards for reaching 10 tokens, banking envelopes can be found outside the 

school office. 

For anyone wanting to start school banking,  forms can be found at the office.  All 
new banking will now be handled by Bendigo Bank. 

Thank you,  Nic Bradley. 

mailto:jodie.goldsmith@ymca.org.au

